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1st September 2022
Dear Parents
I hope that you have enjoyed a restful summer and some time to relax and enjoy the sunshine.
Before students return to school, I want to share with you our plans to make sure that we have a positive start to the term and all students can learn in a calm and purposeful environment every day.
We know that children and young people need to develop good learning habits and be clear about school expectations.  We will be reminding students of this at the start of term and practising these good habits relentlessly.  From 12th September students not meeting expectations will be issued with detentions to support them in developing positive behaviour.
Please note the following key expectations in place from the start of term.  I would appreciate your support in working with us and reinforcing these with your child.
Perfect Uniform
Our uniform requirements are clearly set out on the school website.  Please make us aware immediately if there are any reasons why your child is not able to attend school in full uniform.  We will do our best to support you with this but please note that students will be educated out of mainstream lessons if uniform issues persist.  Students may be asked to return home to correct uniform issues before returning to school the same day.  
Behaviour
We will remind all students of our behaviour expectations at the start of term.  In this way, teachers can devote all of their time and effort into providing high quality lessons without disruption.
We will not accept any behaviour which prevents teachers from teaching or other students from learning.  Students who fail to meet expectations will be removed from lessons and you will be contacted if this is the case.
We expect all students to behave in a calm and respectful manner throughout the day, including break, lunchtime and on corridors between lessons.  Any instances of poor behaviour during these times will also result in consequences for students.  Again, you will be informed if this is the case.
As previously shared and to support safeguarding, mobile phones may not be used by students at any time during the school day, including break and lunchtime.  Phones will be confiscated if seen and may be collected by students from pastoral staff at the end of the day.
Attendance and Punctuality
Students are expected to be in school every day.  Our attendance team will make contact with you promptly if your child is not in school or you have contacted us to say your child is unwell.
May I remind you that school starts at 8.35am and all students are expected to be on site by this time.  Please encourage your child to be up in good time to get to school.
Access to Toilets
In order to maximise learning time, students will be able to access toilets before school and during break and lunchtime.  However, only students with a valid medical pass will be permitted to use the toilet during lesson time.  Please contact your child’s leader if you need to update us in this regard.
Thank you for your ongoing support.  If there are any issues you would like to discuss or any concerns you may have, members of the Senior Leadership Team will be hosting a drop-in session on Monday 5th September from 3.15 – 4.00pm.  No appointment is necessary.
With Best Wishes.
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Headteacher: Helen Johnson
headteacher@birkenheadparkschool.com
Park Road South, Birkenhead, Wirral, CH43 4UY
Tel: 0151652 1574

WBePART

Educational Trust




